Air Working Group

Notes from December 1, 2009 meeting

1. Goals of the AWG – Frank Lilly reviewed a draft of the principles with the group.  The information that Frank put forward was an interpretation of an AWG brainstorming session from the November 18 meeting. After reading and discussing the principles, some comments included the goal to share this process, to help educate/inform and provide a platform that could be duplicated in other areas.  There was also discussion on organizing these principles into short-term, long-term and overarching principles.  Frank agreed to make several modifications to the document and present back to the AWG at the next meeting.

2. Granite School District filters – Linda Hansen introduced Jim Day, an Architect with the Granite School District.  Jim presented information about the Districts bond funds that are intended to add air conditioning to schools.  Two of the five schools of interest to the AWG, West Valley Elementary and Whittier Elementary, have new, combined A/C and heating units.  The District will be making decisions on the three other schools by the end of the year.  The AWG requested that a Mechanical Engineer (who is responsible for the product selection) meet with the AWG to discuss available options to have filters added to the units.  The AWG also asked if the District could financially participate based on a policy discussion of air quality for schools. 

3. Las Vegas techniques and lessons learned – Marc Heileson was unable to attend the meeting.  Cameron Cova volunteered to get the information from Marc and other sources and present her findings at the next AWG meeting.

4. Technical Advisory Committee – Cameron Cova led the discussion on possible members, their areas of expertise and how to get the TAC involved with the AWG.   The AWG also identified the need to get input from the TAC on substances to monitor and identify locations to monitor.  One unresolved issue is identifying a filtration expert.  John Janson and Frank Lilly said they would try to get in contact with a filtration expert from an equipment vendor and a consulting engineer.

5. Web site update – Reed Soper was unable to attend the meeting.  Comments from the AWG seemed generally positive with the website, with a request to add the AWG member names, affiliations and work related email addresses.

The meeting adjourned at 5:00 pm.

